
Our Reception and Nursery children have been joining us over the past few weeks and we have 

all noticed how incredibly calm and settled they are, especially those Tadpoles who have 

graduated to Froglets and those moving into Reception. Our new Ladybirds environment is 

fantastic – I will be uploading videos to Twitter and the website to give parents and carers a 

glimpse of what is happening in our New Reception Space.  Robin 

 Address:  Princess Road, London, NW1 8JL   Tel : 020 7722 8500 

 Email: admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk      Website: www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

@PrimroseHillRW 

Friday 21st Sept 
 

Issue No. 03 
 

(2018-2019) 

Primrose Hill Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 

Promoting Healthy Air 

We are committed to ensuring a healthy 

environment around school and I have asked the 

children to design some posters which we will have 

printed and distributed around the local area and to 

our families to encourage them to ‘switch off’ when 

dropping off and collecting children.  Car 

idling is an issue in Camden and we want 

to ensure this reduces around our local 

area. 

Side Metal Staircase & Gate 

Now that we have our Tadpoles up and 

running, the additional side gate is in use but 

only for Tadpoles. If you have a child in 

Reception or Nursery, you MUST enter the 

school through the main entrance not use the 

metal staircase down into the playground.  The 

area at the bottom of the stairs is used by 

Reception and Rainbow for learning and this must be kept 

secure. 

Ladybirds Music  

Project 

In addition to their 

weekly music lesson 

with Tom, reception 

children in Ladybirds 

will be having an 

extra music lesson with a musician 

from the Royal Academy of Music 

every week. This extra session will 

last for a term, and at the end of 

term, four children will be offered 

a places at the Royal Academy of 

Music's junior department. A very 

exciting opportunity! Please talk to 

Richard or Tom if you have any 

questions. 

Autism Inclusion Hub  

 

Camden has an increasing number of children assessed with Autism spectrum 

disorder (ASD) and require some additional resourced provisions within the 

borough at both primary and secondary level at mainstream schools.  

Primrose Hill Primary School has been selected for consideration to have an 

Autistic Inclusion Hub at the School.  This would mean to create a existing 

space within the school for 14 additional children who would be taught within 

the space, but also integrated into the mainstream school. This is at a very 

early point of development, but an exciting one as we already support a wide 

range of children with additional educational needs, many of whom have 

Autism, and this would enhance the work we already do. More detailed 

proposals will go to the Governing Body later this month who have already 

been involved in early discussions. Then we move to a consultation period 

where you can hear more information about the plans and have the 

opportunity to contribute. We will also be putting information on our website 

and on display within the building, but this is just an early heads up about the 

plans. There is some information outside Robin’s Office so watch this space! 

Meet The Parents Event 

This is an event for parents and carers to hear about Camden Secondary Schools from existing pupils. 

There will be a meeting at Primrose Hill on Thursday 27th September at 3:45 in the middle hall. 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Friends Of Primrose Hill 

Our pop up cafe was very popular last 

Monday.  Thank you for supporting it in the 

playground. 

Monday’s menu is: 

 Macaroni cheese 

 Spicy chicken and couscous 

 Veg soup 

So come and have a PHS 

take out! All dishes £1.00, 

Soup 50p. 

Attendance 

We smashed it again!! 97.25% across the school! 

Thank you to everyone who has been coming in everyday, 

keep it up! 

EYFS: 97.57%  KS1—KS2: 96.41% 

WELL DONE TO FROGLETS 100%, BEETLES 99.63% AND 

FOXES AND KESTRELS 98.52% 

Easyfundraising.org.uk 

 

As you know we are really keen to 

get our very own floating classroom. 

Every penny helps and with this in 

mind please check out the   website  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/ca

uses/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by 

you shopping at no extra cost to you. 

We need as many supporters as 

possible so tell your friends and 

family. Let us see if we can be the 

most profitable school! 

Dates for Your Diary  

Wednesday 3rd October        Y5 Mill Residential 

Monday 8th October              RE Day 

Thursday 18th October          3:30 FOPHS Key Stage 1 Party 

Friday 19th October               End of Autumn 1 

22nd to 26th October              Half Term 

Monday 29th October        INSET DAY – School Closed 

Thursday 1st November         FOPHS Y3 & Y4 Spooky Disco 

Thursday 8th November         8:45 Whole School Maths Stay & lay Event 

Monday 12th November         Anti Bullying Week 

Tuesday 27th November    EYFS Parent Consultations School 

            Close  for EYFS All Day 

KS1 and KS2 Parent Consultations School Closes at 1pm 

Wednesday 5th December      3:30 FOPHS Y5 & Y6 Quiz Event 

Thursday 6th December          KS1 Concert at Cecil Sharp  

Tuesday 11th December        PM –2 Performances KS2 Concert at Cecil 

         Sharp  

Monday 17th December          RE Day 

Friday 21st December        1:30 End of Autumn Term 

Coffee Mornings 

We are holding our termly school coffee mornings in October in 

the Community Room from 8:45. 

EYFS & KS1     Tuesday 30th October 

KS2                 Wednesday 31st October  

If you have any particular topics that you would 

like us to discuss, please pop a note into the office or see Robin. 

We hope that  you will be able to join us, it is a nice informal 

way to get to know each other and more about the school. 

 

Friday 28th September we are holding a one-off healthy cake 

sale in the top playground in aid of Macmillan 

cancer support. Any donations of cakes would be 

gratefully received. You can bring them to the 

office in the morning or drop them to our table 

before 3.15pm on the day. 

Happy Bag Company  

Happy bag company are coming next week 

so if you are having an Autumn clear out 

please bring all your old clothes, shoes, 

summer shorts, to the office. Also please 

check the lost property before 

Tuesday as it will get bagged up 

too. We will have it on display 

in Monday in the top 

playground. 

Getting Ready for the 

Festive Season…… 

We are holding a bake off, 

sponsored bounce and Santa has kindly 

agreed to come to our Grotto on the 

18th December for a festive get together. 

We may even have a special guest on the 

piano. More info to follow but 

please keep that date for your 

diary. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/

